Iberia Economic Development Authority
Regular Meeting Minutes

Thursday, September 26, 2013
 Board of Commissioners of the Iberia Economic Development Authority
 met on Thursday, September 26, 2013 at 7:30 a.m. at 

101 Burke Street, in New Iberia, LA  70560

Cecil Hymel called the meeting to order and called for the roll.  
Members Present: Cecil Hymel, Jim Wiggins, Damon Migues
Members Absent: Fran Henderson, Liz Bodin
Others Present: Michael Tarantino, Jeff Simon, Evelyn Ducote
Mr. Hymel called the meeting to order.  Mr. Hymel asked for a review of the minutes and financials.  On a motion by Damon Migues, seconded by Jim Wiggins, the minutes of the regular August 2013 meeting were unanimously approved.  Mr. Hymel asked for a review of the financials.  On a motion by Jim Wiggins, seconded by Damon Migues, the financials for August 2013 were unanimously approved.  
Mr. Tarantino asked for a motion to expand the agenda in order to discuss the procedures required in the by-laws for appointing IEDA commissioners.  On a motion by Jim Wiggins, seconded by Damon Migues, the commissioners unanimously approved the motion.  
Mr. Tarantino explained that two commissioners’ terms were ending on December 31, 2013.  Both Jim Wiggins, IEDA Commissioner representing Iberia Parish Council Districts 10, 11 and 12, and Fran Henderson, IEDA Commissioner representing Iberia Parish Council Districts 1 thru 7, need to be replaced.  They have both served two consecutive terms and are term limited. Mr. Tarantino reported that the IDF has advertised the openings in the Daily Iberian to encourage interested persons to apply, and the IDF Nominating Committee will be meeting soon to forward the names of interested persons to the Iberia Parish Council for their consideration and approval. 

Mr. Hymel asked the commissioners to refer to agenda item number 6, approval of the proposed budget for the next fiscal year. On a motion by Damon Migues, seconded by Jim Wiggins, the motion to approve the proposed budget was approved unanimously as follows:
Property Purchase Expense:   2,090,000.00

Contract Services:                       44,800.00

Intergovernmental Expense:         5,000.00

Marketing and Advertising:          2,400.00

Insurance:                                      1,000.00

Property Development:               10,000.00

Mr. Hymel asked the commissioners to refer to agenda item number 7, authorizing the Chairman 
to sign an amendment to the 2009 Cooperative Agreement with the Iberia Industrial Development Foundation to allow the IEDA to pay IDF for professional services, use of office space and associated utility costs, and basic office supplies.  On a motion by Jim Wiggins, seconded by Damon Migues, the commissioners voted unanimously to amend the Cooperative Agreement.

Mr. Hymel asked the commissioners to refer to agenda item number 8.  Mr. Tarantino reported that we are still waiting to get a title opinion for the property sale.  Joey Derouen is working on documentation needed to attach with the title opinion to be sent to FP&C, which will then go onto OCR.  

There is still the issue of removing and/or moving the gas pipeline on the property.  This will be the last step before park design. Mr. Wiggins and Mr. Simon said we could expect lots of “red tape” concerning the move of the pipeline, as these gas lines are very regulated.  
Mr. Tarantino said he is still receiving calls from people wanting to know if the Authority would be selling or leasing land in the business park.   Before we can move forward on answering those types of questions, Mr. Simon said it is very important that we have a subdivision plat with regulations first.  

Mr. Tarantino provided a short economic update.  The Airport Access Road project is moving forward.  IPG is currently trying to get right-of-ways complete and will then begin the process of acquisition.  Jason Devillier and everyone at the Airport have been very supportive of the project.
There being no further business to come before the Board, on a motion by Damon Migues, seconded by Jim Wiggins, and unanimously approved, the meeting was adjourned. The next regular meeting is scheduled for Thursday, October 24, 2013 at 7:30 AM.
